
 

 

Yolo County Sheriff’s Aero Squadron 

General Members Meeting: GM-06-2010 

 

 
Date:  June 23, 2010 

 

Guests: 

 Steve Blake (5
th

 Meeting) 

 Alesia Tremayne (4
th

 Meeting) 

 Edward Hunt (2
nd

 Meeting) 

 Jude De La Concepcion (2
nd

 Meeting) 

 

 

 

Officers Reports:  

 Commander: Ken Chan 

o Called Meeting to Order: 1930 Hours 

 Executive Officer: Shannon Newbold 

o Current Membership 24 With 1 Application in Process 

 Treasurer: Ken Hook 

o General Funds: $4,776.51 

o Special Ops Fund: $11,545.35 

 Ops Officer: Mike Johnson 

o Month of: May 

o Flight Participation: 14 

o Missions Flown: 34 

o Hours Flown: 133.4 

o Year Total: 392.2 

o Fuel Used: 872.7 

o Fuel avg: 6.5 

o Fuel Cost: $3,918.47 

o Fuel Cost (YTD): $10,913.72 

o Aircraft to Lincoln Skyways for oil change on 06/24/2010 

o Annual coming due soon.  

 Secretary: Keith Bakula 

o One Correction to May Minutes: 

 Dues 

 $330.00 will be due on July 1
st
 2010 

 $360.00 will be due on July 1
st
 2010 

 All other items read and approved. 

 ISO: Shannon Newbold 

o No ISO Report 

 Department Liaison: Sgt. Louis Pires. / Absent 

o No Report 

 



 

 

 

Old Business: 

 Marijuana Grows 

o Report to a Board Member when able. 

o Google map the area to confirm the site.  

 Tax Exempt Status. 

o Because of the Squadrons New Tax Exempt Status: 

 It is now considered a Nonprofit Public Benefit Corporation. 

 Dues 

o Dues of $360.00 are due by July 1
st
 2010 

 Fundraising 

o The Commander has asked members to think about fundraising. 

o Different types of fundraising were discussed. 

o May be especially critical this year. 

 

 

 

New Business:  

 Funding Problem 

o The Squadron has been notified that it will have to pay rent for the hangar 

space that it is utilizing, approximately $200.00 per month. 

o There is a possibility that the Squadron may not receive the $10,000 

donation from the Sheriff’s Department this year. 

o The Department has taken another budget cut of approximately $2.1 

Million. 

o The Sheriff may lay off deputies or cut back on patrols. 

o There is the possibility that the Squadron may run out of money. 

 Training 

o Sergeant Al Williams, Sheriffs Marine Division: 

 Discussed Search and Rescue Operations. 

 Discussed types of search patterns. 

 

Next Scheduled General Members Meeting: 

 July 28
th

, 2010 

 

 

Minutes prepared by Keith Bakula 


